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President:

Susan Freer

‘Sheepscar’, Thornton Rust,

Leyburn, DL8 3AN

Telephone: 01969-663980

Email: susanfreer@btinternet.com 
WELCOME!

Welcome ladies to the first Bainbridge WI Newsletter, being produced and sent to you during the Covid-19 pandemic to keep you in touch with news from our WI.  We hope you enjoy it, but please let us know if you have any ideas or anything you wish to be included in future issues.

We hope that you have all been receiving the regular updates from the Federation, telling us all what is happening there and how arrangements will be made to take us forward out of lock down.

In the background, your committee have been meeting ‘virtually’ to discuss the current situation, how it is impacting on our WI and to monitor the financial position of our group, given that we are unable to hold any fundraising events.
Obviously, we are unable to hold our regular monthly meetings, and sadly we anticipate that being the case for some time yet, although we are investigating ways in which we might be able to meet whilst maintaining social distance.  We have also had to cancel all our planned visits and events for the foreseeable future.  Heather is working hard to put together next year’s programme and we are hopeful of re-booking those speakers who we have had to cancel this year, as well as investigating other interesting ideas for our monthly meetings.
In the absence of our regular Soup & Sweet lunches, we have obviously taken a ‘hit’ to our fundraising which could possibly impact on the regular Christmas Lunch that we provide each January.  However, we are hopeful that if the situation continues to improve we may be able to resume the lunches, or an alternative, before the end of the year.  

There will also be no Beamish Car Rally this year which is our biggest fundraiser of the year and, along with our other planned fundraising events, this is going to impact on the financial position of our WI.  However, we are busy planning to re-launch all our meetings, activities and visits as soon as we are able, and thank you for your tolerance throughout this difficult time.

MEMBERSHIP

We are pleased that we can now confirm our membership for 2020 as 39.  It is a shame that since most of us paid our subscriptions, we have been unable to meet, but we are all very much looking forward to resuming our get-togethers as soon as we can.  In the meantime, we are lobbying the National WI to consider either refunding subscriptions for 2020 or, at the very least, not increasing them for 2021.  Whilst we accept that the organization as a whole will be looking at reduced income for the year, we believe it is important that at grass roots, the WI acknowledges the loss to members of their monthly meetings during this crisis.  
Gill has now received refunds from the Federation for all those who were booked onto events that have had to be cancelled and she will be processing these as soon as possible to ensure everyone concerned receives their refund.  If you do not wish to have a refund, but instead would like to donate this to the WI, please contact Gill to let her know (666839).
LIFE IN LOCK-DOWN

We would like to put together some sort of record of our members’ experiences of life during lock-down and would therefore ask that you submit your experiences to Susan, either by post or email (see details on front page).  These should be an interesting record of life through these very strange and challenging times that could be of interest to future members of the WI, or even historians.  It doesn’t matter how trivial you think your experience has been, we are just interested to know how you have passed your time whilst being unable to go out, how you have coped with isolation, your experiences of obtaining food etc, how you celebrated VE Day 75 and any new activities you may have learned or participated in that have been brought about by this crisis (ie, new use of technology etc). Likewise, please tell us how you have felt throughout all this, as that too is important to record.  Your tale can be as long or short as you like as we will reproduce them all to be put together for the record.  Please also send a photo of yourself in lock down. We really look forward to hearing from you!
KEEPING IN TOUCH

We know that being isolated through the lock-down will have been very difficult for some people and we are keen to help ease this if possible.  We would like to hear from you if you, or someone you know in your community, are really struggling with loneliness at this time.  We are eager to relieve some of these issues with either a telephone call from one of our members, a letter, or even a delivery of a card, flowers etc – just so that no-one feels alone, even if they are in self-isolation.  

Likewise, we have members who would happily assist anyone in these circumstances with collecting/delivering groceries, prescriptions or post.  Again, please let us know by contacting Susan, in the first instance.  Clearly, we are not yet in a position where we can send someone round for tea and a chat, but we can do the next best thing by offering a chat on the telephone or a letter.  Please don’t suffer alone.

FORTHCOMING EVENTS
As we are all really keen to meet up as soon as possible, the committee have discussed some ideas which we hope may be able to go ahead as the lock-down restrictions ease.  So, dates for your diary are:-

Saturday 4th July – 3.00 pm – Picnic on Bainbridge Village Green

This will be open to all our members, but it will probably still be necessary to seat ourselves 2m (6ft) from the next person.  We suggest that if you are coming along, you bring your own chair/rug and your own picnic, as it will not be possible to share food.   Of course, this event will be subject to good weather, and if we are unlucky in that respect, we have reserved the following Saturday as an alternative (Saturday 11th July – 3.00 pm).  Fingers crossed that the good weather continues until then!

Saturday 8th August (time TBC) – Visit to the Kennel Field in Thornton Rust, with a picnic, followed by a walk over Addlebrough (for the energetic amongst us!).   We hope to be able to engage an expert from the village to talk to us about the Kennel Field before enjoying our picnic, and then the walk.  Again, social distancing rules would apply and you will need to bring your own chair/rug and picnic.  Once again, this will be subject to good weather.
Another activity under consideration is a Tai Chi session in Susan’s garden.  Further details to follow.

The Book Club is still running via a Whatsapp group and is proving very successful.  Contact Susan if you wish to join this Club.

WEBSITE

Janine has been very busy over recent months (in addition to her studies!) to develop a brand new website for Bainbridge WI.  She has done an amazing job and we are all really pleased with the result.  We are just waiting for our bank to set up the payment for the site and we will then launch it.  We hope this will be a valuable way to keep in touch with our members, showcase what we do, and hopefully attract new members.  Further details will be issued shortly.  In the meantime though we would like to thank Janine for all her hard work.

COMMUNITY SUPPORT

There are lots of people in our local communities who are helping out through this crisis and if you feel in need of any support, please contact Susan in the first instance.  Sykes Store in Askrigg is providing a home delivery service for groceries and many of the local cafes/tea rooms are providing takeaway/delivery meals.  The Upper Wensleydale Newsletter is producing an online ‘Newsletter Notes’ each month which can be viewed at http://www.upperwensleydalenewsletter.co.uk/2020.html.  If  you are unable to access the internet but would like a printed copy, please contact Karen on 650706.
AND FINALLY ….
We all hope that the current crisis will soon be over and lock down restrictions will ease, but it seems clear that there will be numerous guidance that we must all adhere to for some months to come in order that we avoid a second wave of the virus.  Consequently, we are aware that it may be some time before we are able to resume our ‘normal’ routine of monthly meetings, clubs, visits and activities.  We will try to keep you informed through this Newsletter as things change but please bear with us.

In the meantime, rest assured that the committee are thinking of all our members and are eager to hear from any who have concerns that we may be able to address.  We very much value your membership, and indeed your friendship, so please don’t think we have forgotten you!

Remember ….. THIS TOO WILL PASS and maybe we will come out the other side stronger and with a better appreciation of what is really important in life so that we can better value the people, things and experiences that we have perhaps taken for granted in the past, but which we now know really improve our lives.

With every best wish from your President and members of the Committee.

TAKE CARE AND STAY SAFE!
A LITTLE QUIZ TO KEEP YOUR BRAIN ACTIVE …

The following are all cryptic clues to well-known British game shows.  See how many you can get!  Answers next month.

1. An enquiry seeking those who wish to encounter seven figured wealth
2. The solid or hollow shape contained by six equal squares

3. Command to prepare a rock-breaking tool

4. A bargain purchase not bettered in ten decades

5. Enter the brooms at Waitrose

6. Celebrity injection after fifty years

7. Spouse titles

8. Related financial successes

9. Request for a hint from a group of people

10. Raise your voice for personal deception

11. Pre-launch sequencing

12. Large fracture

13. Without any reason

14. Bovine optic

15. Pursue for the purpose of catching

16. Generational question posing

17. Valuable tyre

18. Brain containers soft-boiled

19. Higher education gauntlet thrown down

20. Join, but that is all









